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JOINT ECONOMIC COMMITTEE

The Honorable Katie Hobbs
Honorable Katie Hobbs
Arizona Governor Hobbs' office
1700 West Washington Street
Phoenix, AZ 85007-2812

Dear Governor Katie Hobbs,

I wish to bring to your attention Dr. Amy Eisenberg, who has encountered a problem
with the Arizona Department of Agriculture. Dr. Eisenberg's primary concern is that
poison bait traps, that contain Difethialone, are being left in the common areas of her
neighborhood. She feels that the traps, even though tamper resistant, are extremely
dangerous to children that may find and open them. In addition, once opened the poison
poses potentially lethal danger not only to the children, but also to pets and other
nontarget animals.

Dr. Eisenberg feels that the "Arizona Revised Statutes, Title 3 - Agriculture, Chapter 20 —
Pest Management Division Page 19 3-3624, B. 4. Applying pesticides in a manner that is
inconsistent with the label and labeling of the pesticide or that may cause harm to the
public, the environment or nontarget animals."” addresses her concern.

Dr. Eisenberg states that the Arizona Department of Agriculture is aware that a local
private pest exterminator is setting the bait traps in common areas / wildlife corridors in a
way that could potentially cause harm to the public and that it is not enforcing the ARS
cited above.

Additionally, Dr. Eisenberg cites the EPA Precautionary Statements specifically
referencing the danger to children:

CAUTION: Harmful if swallowed. Harmful if absorbed through the skin. Causes
moderate eye irritation. Avoid contact with eyes, skin or clothing. Keep away from
children, domestic animals and pets. All handlers (including applicators) must wear long
pants, shoes, socks, and waterproof gloves. Any person who retrieves carcasses or unused
bait following application of this product must wear waterproof gloves.

Dr. Eisenberg can be reached at the following:

PHOEMIX TUCSON
2201 E CamELEACK RD 1661 N. Swan Rr
Sume 118 Suite 238
PHoENIX, AZ B5016 Tucsen, AZ 85712

PHONE: {602} 671-7301 PHONE" (520} 475-5%77



Dr. Amy Eisenberg

11848 North Labyrinth Drive
Tucson, AZ 85737-3448
774-777-0173
dramyeis@yahoo.com

Because the situation is under the jurisdiction of the State of Arizona, ] am
respectfully referring this matter to you for consideration. I do not require a reply in this
instance and respectfully request that you or the appropriate entity respond directly to the
constituent.

Sincerely,
Mark Relly

United States Senator
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